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13 December 2018 
 

 

Tim Stuckey 

Department of Planning & Environment 

BY EMAIL: tim.stuckey@planning.nsw.gov.au  

STATE SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENT SSD09_0103 – BOCO ROCK WIND PROJECT (MOD 1) 

 

Dear Tim, 

Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) refers to your correspondence dated 28 November 2018 regarding 

the above state significant development modification. 

RMS has completed an assessment of the modification, based on the information provided and focussing 

on the impact to the state road network. RMS notes for this DA the key state road is the Monaro Highway / 

Snowy Mountains Highway. 

Noting the project approval (attached) for the Boco Rock Wind Farm Pty Ltd (SSD09_0103) including the 

applicants’ commitment to the Boco Rock Wind Farm Preferred Project Report and the Response to 

Submissions, specifically relating to the Traffic Management Plan and over-size over-mass vehicle permits, 

RMS will not object to the state significant development modification in principle. 

Upon determination of this matter, it would be appreciated if Council could send a copy of the Notice of 

Determination to development.southern@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Chris Millet 

Manager Land Use 

Southern Region 


